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MINUTES

Friday, March 22, 2019
2 – 3 PM
Stipes Hall 501

PRESENT:	Jongho Lee (Political Science/Secretary), Duke Oursler (Art), Troy Rhoads (Facilities Management/ex-officio), Tom Sadler (Economics), Erin Taylor (Political Science/Chair) 	

ABSENT:	Fetene Gebrewold (Public Health), Katharine Pawelko (RPTA), Roger Viadero (Environmental Studies/ex-officio)

The committee first unanimously approved the minutes from the regularly scheduled meeting held on March 1st. Taylor asked Rhoads to give an update on campus facilities. Rhoads began by pointing to an additional challenge the Office of Facilities Management faces after the latest reduction in its workforce by about 20%. He then highlighted three projects that are, or will soon be, underway: 

First, thanks to a grant, physical improvements including a sidewalk will continue to be done for the Gwendolyn Brooks Cultural Center. Second, the state’s capital renewal and maintenance fund in the amount of 9.5 million dollars will enable Facilities Management to start (1) replacing the leaking roofs of several buildings; (2) upgrading the piping systems for a few buildings; and (3) building chilled water loops for the library and other campus buildings. He emphasized that these projects—in particular, the project for building chilled water loops—have to be done over the next several years. He asked for patience and awareness from the campus community while the projects are being carried out. Finally, several upgrades have been planned and will be made for campus dormitories. 

After Rhoads’s update on Facilities Management’s on-going and future projects, Taylor distributed copies of a draft of the report on findings from the CCPU Space Needs Survey she had put together and sought feedback from the committee. Oursler questioned the representativeness of negative comments from a small number of respondents whose offices are located in certain campus buildings. Sadler raised the same concern, while noting that the draft report was well-organized. Lee pointed out that however unrepresentative some negative comments from a handful of respondents were, their concerns should not be ignored. Taylor responded by stating that she will add an additional sentence or two to the draft to make clear that specific comments from respondents should not be construed as representative, although they still need to be taken seriously. Taylor will forward the report with minor edits to the chair of the faculty senate.                   

The committee then had an extensive discussion on how to proceed with the new task of creating an updated list of peer institutions. Oursler shared with the committee the procedures and criteria used by Central Michigan University to identify its peer institutions. Members of the committee agreed that their methodology looked solid and well-thought-out. Oursler indicated that the CCPU could potentially come up with a set of criteria for choosing peer institutions following their methods. Sadler pointed out that the CCPU would still need more guidance from the faculty senate on the fundamental question of what values the university is expected to espouse before moving forward with the task. Taylor asked whether the task of creating a new list of peer institutions would be beyond the scope of the CCPU. Lee said that perhaps the faculty senate might create an ad-hoc committee charged solely with the task of developing a new list of peer institutions and give that committee a year to complete the task. Sadler and Oursler suggested that the administration should also be invited to participate in such a committee because it certainly is desired for both parties to work together to get the task done. Taylor indicated that she would speak with the chair of the faculty senate to see what the CCPU can and should do the next.   

Meeting was adjourned at 3 PM.  

